MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Nov. 6, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the Oct. 2, 2018 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Under Old Business, Tim noted that in early October he’d met with B-R Supt. Derek Swenson to work on details towards the formalizing of a BASE-type program for Raynham middle schoolers.  Slated to open at the start of the 2019-2020 school year, this before- and after-school enrichment program would be open to all RMS students.  Theoretically, this should open up spaces for younger students on the Park & Recreation childcare wait lists.  In addition, RMS would also house a basic “overflow” childcare program for those children in any grades who cannot yet be accommodated by the Park & Rec programs and remain on the wait lists.  This program would be administrated and staffed by the district, and as soon as a slot opens up in the Park & Rec childcare program, a student would be required to move over to that program.  Plans call for costs to attend the district’s programs to match those charged by the Park & Recreation Department.
In addition, tentative plans for Park & Rec to offer an after-school program at the Merrill School appear to be moving in the right direction.  This indoor space is already licensed by the state for the Department’s before-school program; however the outdoor area would require its approval.
Tim reported that he’d also met with the B-R School Committee on Oct. 24, 2018.

The article for $10,000 dog-park start-up capital appears on the fall special town meeting warrant.  However, the land article does not appear as there is a great deal of disagreement of the site proposed off Titicut Road near RMS and the sewer department.  Tim noted that the Stanton Foundation (from which the bulk of funding would be applied for) mandates the prior securing of a site as the application process further requires that plans include infrastructure and utilities at the site.
Tim said that an informal survey of municipal dog parks in the region indicates that all liabilities within the dog parks lie solely with the dog owners.  In addition, he said, some interest has been expressed by members of the public to form a volunteer committee, similar to a “Friends of the Dog Park” group.

Sites currently being looked at include the area off Titicut Road near the sewer department and RMS, as well as to the rear of South School, located at 305 South Street East.  Tim stated that he met with Mike Heylin, coordinator of the Raynham Channel which is headquartered in the South School, and he is on board with the possibility of a dog park being located there.  The Chair opined that the Titicut Road site is ideal for so many reasons, among them that there are no near-by abutters, and as such it should be put forth as the best option.
Tim announced that the pre-town meeting will take place at Town Hall on Tuesday, Nov. 13, 2018 at 7 p.m., and the special town meeting will take place at RMS on Monday, Nov. 19, 2018 also at 7 p.m.

The following field-use requests and field project applications were acted on:
1. As a post-event courtesy, Raynham Youth Soccer (RYS) submitted a field-use request for the Nov. 4, 2018 fundraiser held at the Burke and MLArruda soccer fields for Coach Scott Dolan.  
2. The Bridgewater-Raynham Girls Youth Lacrosse requests the use of the Mill Street Legion soccer field for practices to be held from 5 to 7 p.m. Mondays - Fridays between March 5 and June 14, 2019 and for games to be held at the Bettencourt football field from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Sundays between April 7 and June 9, 2019.  Jim made a motion to approve both sets of dates and fields with no fee; however, with the caveat that the group be responsible for fixing any damaged goal mounts at the end of the season. Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
3. Long Built Homes representative Lee Castignetti submitted a field-project application on behalf of RYBSA for a proposed press/announcers’ booth to be built on Field 3 at the Merrill complex.  Long Built Homes is donating the construction of the booth and provided construction plans and details.  Jim made a motion to accept the plans; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  Tim will sign off on the plans, as did Highway Dept. Superintendent Ed Buckley and Building Inspector Robert Iafrate.
Tim informed the Commission of the recent discovery that the frame to the main entry/exit door to the office is rotting and pulling away from the building.  He will contact local contractors to assess remedying the problem.  In addition, there are concerns about the office windows and office security, and he will explore having a security system installed.
Commissioners reviewed the Oct. 25, 2018 prospectus listing the equipment and costs being suggested by Metropolitan Telephone of Walpole, MA to upgrade the system currently in place in the office.  Tim explained the inability to direct callers to a staffer’s voice mail, among other issues.  SJ said that earlier this year, the Highway Dept. investigated several telecommunication companies, went with Metropolitan and are pleased with them.  Jim made a motion to approve the upgrade; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Josh expressed concern about the deteriorating concrete slab at the base of the handicap ramp outside the office, calling it a tripping hazard where it is chipping away.  Tim said he will have it looked at and arrange repairs.
Tim reported on the following:

· B-R Supt. Derek Swenson has alerted him to a potentially dangerous situation involving vehicles and pedestrians at drop-off and pick-up times at the Merrill and LaLiberte Schools.  Currently, traffic is backing up, creating a serious hazard on Pleasant Street.  Tim walked the fields with RYBSA president Scott Balutis with an eye towards possibly moving Field 1 in order to create a better turn-around area for vehicles.  Tim recommends giving this serious consideration and continuing the discussion.  The Chairman suggested that Swenson initiate a traffic study to see whether moving a field will actually help alleviate the current situation.  He is concerned that moving Field 1 could, in turn, create further access issues for both sports families and emergency vehicles.
· He attended a North School Committee meeting relative to relocating the cat adoption program from there to the Gymkhana building.  He has heard back from the state, which is looking into the legality of using the APR-protected Gymkhana facility for this purpose and while it looks promising, he is still awaiting receipt of the state’s opinion in writing.  

· This year’s Crosstobeerfest bike race at Borden Colony was hugely successful, with more than 360 riders, but left the field a torn-up mess.  Tim has met with Sparks Bikes representative Mike O’Connell who coordinated the event and with a representative of Yukon Landscaping.  Sparks will be responsible for the costs of field repairs, which Yukon will take care of next spring as it is now too late in the season.
· Lights at Bettencourt Field came down in a storm two weeks ago and have been repaired by TMLP.
· Tim is awaiting word from a local Eagle Scout regarding the repairs needed at the bocce courts.

· Three 18” x 24” signs are ready for pick-up at Signarama and will be posted on the doors at the outdoor Pacheco basketball courts.
· Norm is currently finishing up the fall seasonal tasks and the work at the Raynham State Forest off Locust Street is slated to be done next.

· The office clean-up is progressing with the renting of a dumpster prior to the recent clearing out of the upstairs. 

RYS president Haresh Daryanani has provided Tim with a proposal for the construction of a turf field.  Joe Arruda has been contacted and he appears to be in favor of the idea of converting the Arruda Field to a turf field.  Haresh would like to construct a second turf field at the same time, and he has found a partner who would underwrite the full cost of the construction of two fields.  Tim feels that the best path would be to construct just one field and then see how much maintenance and upkeep will be involved and the Commissioners concurred.
Josh asked about the situation regarding the two drones stuck within an osprey nest located on top of a light pole at the soccer fields.  Tim responded that he had contacted TMLP which wanted nothing to do with the situation, as well as the Fire Department, which doesn’t have a ladder big enough.  Further, the drones’ owner is not responding to Tim’s calls.  The Conservation Commission has informed Tim that the drones must be removed prior to osprey nesting season in the spring.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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